

Central Illinois Chapter

President

Patrick A. Costello

President-Elect

Collin Corcoran

Secretary

Russ Prechtl

Treasurer

David C. Greishaber

Delegate

Paul Ronczkowski

Members at Large

Audra K. Sargeant James D. McNiff Stig T. Ruxlow

Student Affairs Chairperson Paul Ronczkowski

April (Virtual) Chapter Meeting

Date: Tuesday, April 14, 2020

1:30 p.m. Central Time

Virtual Meeting

Dial-in number (US): (978) 990-5108

Access code: 178610#

Location: International dial-in numbers: https://fccdl.in/i/cilassp

> Online meeting ID: cilassp Join the online meeting:

https://join.freeconferencecall.com/cilassp

For additional assistance connecting to the meeting text "Help" to the Dial-In number above. Message and data

rates may apply.

Please dial in and log in a few minutes early (1:20-1:25pm) to make sure you are connected properly. We intend to

start the meeting and presentation promptly at 1:30pm. The meeting audio will be presented by phone connection and can be viewed online at the online meeting link above. It is recommended that you dial in by phone for audio. Chrome is also the recommended browser for full participant functionality, through the web viewer. Open the meeting link in your browser to load web viewer, on the web viewer pop up window, enter your name and email address and click Join. Click Phone on the meeting dashboard and then follow the prompts to connect. You can also join the online meeting using the FreeConferenceCall.com desktop application, if your IT controls will allow you too, or FreeConferenceCall.com apps for Apple and Android. Please be patient, as this is the first virtual meeting that our chapter has presented!

We are looking forward to 'hearing' you at the meeting!

ASSP Virtual CIL Chapter Meeting Program:

> Safety Culture Lessons Learned – The Journey from 'Do Nothing' Safety Committee to Dynamic **Teams**

> Featured Speaker - Russ Prechtl, CSP, Sr. Analyst, Health & Safety Compliance, SABIC

> Russ Prechtl is a health, safety, and emergency service professional with 32 years of experience across a broad range of industries, leadership and training functions, and diverse groups. Currently a certified safety professional in a chemical plant, OSHA Voluntary Protection Program (VPP) Special Government Employee, Joliet Jr. College Adjunct Instructor, and practicing EMT-Paramedic. Russ also serves as a member of the Central Illinois Chapter of ASSP Executive Committee.

Important CIL Announcements

CIL ASSP April Executive Committee Meeting Teleconference

The April 2020 ASSP CIL Executive Committee Meeting will be held on Monday April 6, 2020 at Noon (12:00pm) with the specific phone conference call in meeting instructions shown below.

Please feel free to attend this meeting and mark your calendar with the following details.

Monday April 6, 2020 12:00pm to 12:45pm

Join by phone and Dial your dial-in number (425) 436-6336

+1-(425) 436-6336 <tel:+14254366336> (Dial-in Number - Toll Phone Call) English (United States)

Conference ID: 706896

When prompted, enter the access code 706896 followed by #

We are working on establishing a virtual meeting for April 2020. ASSP has updated their COVID-19 response to move to virtual meetings and to postpone or cancel all in-person events through May 15, 2020.

Details about any upcoming virtual meetings will be sent by separate email to the CIL Chapter Members.

ASSP Central Illinois Chapter http://cil.assp.org/
March 2020 Newsletter

Society News

Our World Has Changed Diana Stegall, CSP, CFPS, ARM, SMS, CPCU, 2019-20 ASSP President Apr 01, 2020

When I originally wrote my message for this issue, the topic was fleet safety, a risk many of our organizations face but often overlook. That was late February, and few of us were thinking about coronavirus (COVID-19). Today, we are all talking about COVID-19 and adding new terms such as flattening the curve and social distancing to our vocabulary.

As the senior elected leader of ASSP, an organization that has stood for safety for more than 100 years, I would be remiss if I did not address the changed realities this pandemic is creating for our workplaces, our families and our lives.

As the COVID-19 pandemic began to unfold as this issue of PSJ went to press, the public conversation about the disease and its spread has been fueled at times by contradictory and misleading information that has caused unnecessary panic and fear. But those reactions are a common human response. In the absence of clear information, we tend to take actions that provide us with some sense of control. That is why it is critical to base our decisions and responses on information and guidance from credible sources such as CDC and World Health Organization, as well as information from our local health and government authorities.

This situation has revealed another challenge that we can help address: Inadequate disaster recovery and business continuity plans. By getting involved in your organization's disaster recovery planning, you can provide specific insight to help your company plan for the worst-case scenario and be better prepared to respond, even during unprecedented times like these.

To help your company assess its plans, first consider the range of external factors that can impact your organization based on its location and operations. Then identify what controls you can implement to mitigate those factors. It is also important to identify alternative sources of products, materials and services in case the company's primary providers are unable to deliver. This can include products ranging from basic items such as office supplies to more critical items such as potable water and food services. Once you have identified these alternatives, work to have agreements in place before you need them.

And, be sure to consider the needs of your workforce and how high-stress events will likely affect them. As noted in my March 2020 message, that includes understanding the need to protect employees' mental health as well as their physical safety. The constant news coverage of the pandemic is affecting your workers' emotional health. The widespread movement to have people work remotely is also introducing different risks and stressors that we need to understand and manage.

You are likely experiencing some of these impacts as well. In times like these, it is best to listen to credible sources; practice healthy hygiene, eating and exercise habits; focus on what you can control; and take care of yourself. Staying healthy will ensure that you are available to help and support your employees, your families and your communities.

ASSP's Board of Directors recognizes our responsibility to evaluate risks, keep perspective and make decisions based on the latest information available. We are working closely with ASSP's amazing staff to help keep our members safe. We are supporting efforts to flatten the curve by postponing in-person education courses and providing virtual meeting options, and we are supporting a work-from-home approach that helps our staff stay safe and healthy while continuing to effectively serve you and your organizations. As of this writing, we expect to present Safety 2020 June 23-25 in Orlando, FL. We will continue to assess the latest information and will promptly communicate our decisions about the conference to you.

As we all adapt to the changing realities created by this pandemic, I have adopted a new mantra: "Hope for the best. Prepare for the worst." My hope is that through the measures we are all taking, as well as those measures being enacted at the local, state and federal levels, we will slow the spread of this disease and help protect people everywhere. Please take good care!

Society News

ASSP's Free Online Resources Include COVID-19 Podcasts

Mar 25, 2020

PARK RIDGE, Illinois — During this unprecedented time surrounding the outbreak of COVID-19, the American Society of Safety Professionals (ASSP) is providing free online resources to help its members and the occupational safety and health community respond quickly and effectively to the pandemic. ASSP has stood for safety for more than 100 years and knows the value of accessible education in a crisis.

A new <u>three-part podcast</u> on COVID-19 explores how workplace safety and health professionals can protect their organization's workers while helping to slow the spread of the virus. Interviews were conducted with ASSP President-Elect Deb Roy, M.P.H., RN, CSP, who has more than 35 years of experience in the safety and health industry; and Tim Fisher, CSP, CHMM, CPEA, director of standards and technical services for ASSP.

The episodes are part of ASSP's Safety Standards and Tech Pubs Podcast series, which typically features a new installment every two weeks that can be listened to or downloaded at no charge.

"Occupational safety and health professionals are dealing with significant challenges right now in an environment that is changing rapidly," Roy said. "It's important to separate facts from fiction while understanding best practices in evaluating and managing specific risks."

In addition to the new three-part podcast, ASSP recorded a "Coronavirus Ask the Expert Q&A" with Roy and Fisher on March 18. That session addresses additional questions based on information available at that time.

Safety professionals also can listen to ASSP's <u>podcast on e-learning</u> to discover how to build a safety, health and environmental training program that can help protect workers wherever they are.

The Safety Professional's Role in Planning for a Pandemic

Mar 02, 2020

As the outbreak of the coronavirus (COVID-19) continues to spread around the world, occupational safety and health (OSH) professionals play a key role in helping organizations protect workers, communicate accurately and effectively about the risks, and ensure business continuity when a pandemic event threatens to disrupt normal operations.

"The key right now for most OSH professionals in the U.S. is planning for community person-to-person spread of the virus (otherwise known as sustained local transmission) in areas where the company has operations," says ASSP President-Elect Deborah Roy, M.P.H., RN, COHN-S, CSP, CIT, FASSP, FAAOHN. Roy, president of SafeTech Consultants Inc. and former corporate director of health, safety and wellness at L.L.Bean, adds that the <u>updated employer guidance</u> from World Health Organization (WHO) is a good starting place.

Rely on Trusted Resources and Information

Misinformation and rumors are a concern during any pandemic because they can heighten fear and create greater uncertainty. That's why it is important to take time to identify, share and rely on trusted sources for the latest information as the situation evolves.

"The best sources of information are WHO, CDC and OSHA, and scientific medical sources such as JAMA or PubMed," Roy advises.

Safety professionals can also support their organization's efforts to communicate effectively and accurately by sharing information that discourages rumors and refutes erroneous information from the Internet. WHO offers a set of myth-busting infographics that OSH professionals and employers can readily share to help employers and employees and their families understand the facts and make good decisions, she says.

Take Action to Prepare for a Pandemic

From a risk assessment/management perspective, Roy says many organizations should already have a pandemic plan as part of their business continuity plans. As a checklist for those organizations that have a plan and as a starting point for those that do not, Roy recommends the following set of actions:

- •Develop a plan for worker absences.
- Develop flexible attendance and sick-leave policies. For example, depending on the makeup of your workforce, safety professionals can encourage employers to consider pandemic pay policies that allow sick workers to stay home, regardless of the amount of paid leave they have accumulated.
- •Identify critical job functions and positions, and plan for alternative coverage by cross-training staff.
- Develop a method for monitoring and tracking COVID-19 worker absences. This type of system will help you determine what level of absenteeism will disrupt day-to-day operations.
- Designate a space for people who may become sick and cannot leave the workplace immediately.
- •Plan for social distancing and determine ways to increase space between people to at least three feet. You can achieve this in several ways, such as offering the option to telework; reducing or staggering work schedules; spacing workers farther apart; postponing nonessential meetings; and using email, conference calls or online meetings.
- Consider how support services such as employee assistance programs or on-site healthcare services can be provided via telephone or video conference.
- Review the process of planning for workplace events and determine how the company will decide to cancel or postpone.
- •Identify how local pandemic plans might affect your workplace. For example, schools closing for two weeks would cause parents to need childcare or to stay home to care for children.
- •Identify how the company will make travel decisions for essential and nonessential business travel.

In addition, as companies identify critical services that would need to continue should business be disrupted by an outbreak, Roy says that OSH professionals can help determine the risks of alternate processes and identify training needed if employees are cross trained to roles that they haven't performed before. "It is also important to consider work hours and fatigue if staffing is reduced by illness," she says.

Establish Communications Protocols

Another area that companies should address as part of their plan is how they will reach employees to provide information about workplace conditions, closures or instructions. Many companies have systems that deliver text messages or e-mails about weather closures and other emergencies that can be used for pandemic communications as well, provided the company has collected necessary contact information in advance.

"If your workplace doesn't have such as system, then social media, traditional TV, radio or newspapers may be the only ways to let employees know what is happening," Roy says. "Also keep in mind that if employees are working from home on their own computers and phones, their coworkers may not know how to reach them without having personal e-mail or phone numbers."

Create an Effective Telework Policy

As concern around the spread of coronavirus grows, it is a good time to review your telework policy or to develop one if your organization does not have one. "Promoting teleworking across your organization will help the business to keep operating and keep employees safe," Roy says. "If there is an outbreak in your community, the public health authorities may advise people to avoid public transport and crowded places." You can find many examples of telework policies online by searching terms like "sample telework policy," "telework policy template" and "telecommuting policy template."

As part of a telework program, your company's IT team will need to determine what equipment is available, assess system capacity, such as how many people can connect at one time and for what tasks (e.g., just e-mail or video conferencing), and make sure the connections are secure.

For worker safety issues specifically, Roy recommends that you develop a checklist for employees to use to properly set up their home workspace and to identify safety risks.

"Other considerations would be how employees can be accommodated under the Americans With Disabilities Act if needed," Roy says. "Lastly, employees need to know that they are covered by workers' compensation while telecommuting and need to be aware of injury-reporting procedures.

Continued next page

The Safety Professional's Role in Planning for a Pandemic (continued)

Mar 02, 2020

Educate Employees on Effective Prevention Measures

Beyond communicating the facts from trusted sources, safety professionals can help educate employees about effective prevention measures.

As with any risks, OSH professionals should use the hierarchy of controls to determine the best way to protect employees from hazards, Roy explains. "Cleaning high-touch areas such as door handles and rails, washing hands frequently and thoroughly, not touching your eyes, nose and mouth, practicing good respiratory hygiene and staying home when they are sick are good practices for employees to follow during cold and flu season, and they apply in this COVID-19 outbreak as well."

Employers will want to ensure they have adequate supplies of tissues, trash receptacles and 60% alcohol hand sanitizer. Masks should be made available only to those who become sick at work until they leave the workplace.

"N95 masks should be reserved for existing work settings with particulate exposure from work functions, emergency responders or healthcare facilities," Roy says. "Despite that fact that the public in some cultures use masks in many public spaces, masks are not effective against the spread of COVID-19 unless they are properly fitted and worn correctly along with other appropriate PPE."

Safety professionals can also help employees prepare their families for a potential outbreak in their community by encouraging the following measures:

- Have nonperishable food and toiletries available at home if they need to stay home for two weeks.
- Have a sufficient supply of prescription medicine for all family members and pets.
- Have ibuprofen or acetaminophen on hand for fever control.
- •Consider alternate childcare arrangements in case a parent becomes ill.
- •Check that elderly family members and friends have appropriate resources. "Those who appear most severely impacted by this virus are the elderly and those with preexisting medical conditions such as cardiovascular disease, diabetes or immuno-compromising conditions," Roy explains, adding that so far about 80% of those who contract COVID-19 have had mild illness and have been able to self-care at home.

Address Global Responsibilities and Travel Precautions

OSH professionals with responsibilities in global operations may already be dealing with government-required closures, reductions of operations or travel restrictions due to local person-to-person spread of the virus.

"In these cases, the pandemic plan will already be activated," Roy explains. "Follow local requirements, travel bans and use the WHO guidance that is updated daily in order to determine next steps." Roy says that most global companies have been requiring those returning to the U.S. from a country with COVID-19 to work at home and monitor for fever for 14 days.

"These policies will need to be reevaluated as person-to-person spread continues in the U.S. and in other countries," she says.

Other measures to consider for employees who travel:

- •Share the latest CDC information on areas where there is sustained local transmission of coronavirus.
- Avoid sending employees who may be at higher risk of serious illness (e.g., older employees and those with medical conditions such as diabetes, heart and lung disease) to areas where COVID-19 is spreading.
- •Make sure all persons traveling to locations reporting virus cases are briefed by a qualified health professional such as the on-site occupational health provider.
- •Issue small bottles (under 3.4 oz) of 60% alcohol hand sanitizer.
- •Encourage employees to wash their hands regularly and stay at least 3 feet away from people who are coughing or sneezing.
- •Ensure employees know what to do and who to contact if they feel ill while traveling.
- •Ensure employees comply with instructions from local authorities where they are traveling.
- •Employees who have returned from an area where COVID-19 is spreading should monitor themselves for symptoms for 14 days and take their temperature twice a day. If they develop even a mild cough or low-grade fever, they should contact their healthcare provider and give them details of their recent travel and symptoms. The provider will then determine next steps.
- •Make sure the employee knows who to contact at work if they are diagnosed with COVID-19. Ensure that confidentiality of health information is maintained. Know What Not to Do

OSH professionals and employers can take many steps to help protect and educate employees. But they must also take care not to inadvertently cause more concern or panic through certain actions.

"For example, avoid telling employees that they will be fine and the risk to them is zero," Roy says, adding that the number of cases of COVID-19 in the U.S. will grow as testing capacity at the state and local level increases in the next few weeks. "Acknowledging fear and allowing employees to process that fear is an important step in risk communication. Keep providing facts and explaining what steps individuals can take to prepare. This is what they can control." In addition, employers should not single out or discriminate against any group or individuals due to race, country of origin or health status. The outbreak will impact a wide range of people and no one group is responsible for spreading it.

Another precaution is to avoid creating concern about services, products or shipping packages from international locations.

"COVID-19 is a droplet disease," Roy explains. "Although it can be spread by fresh droplets on a surface that are touched by someone who then touches their eyes, nose or mouth, the virus is fragile and will not live on surfaces very long." Roy says that photos showing workers in other countries wearing PPE and spraying disinfect on the streets and sidewalks suggest that the virus is airborne and, therefore, everywhere outdoors. "This is not the case."

Related Links

www.cdc.gov

www.who.int

Preparing for a Pandemic: Lessons From H1N1

Emergency Response and Business Continuity: The Next Generation in Planning International Practice Specialty Esh. 2000 Administrator's Message: Corporational

International Practice Specialty Feb. 2020 Administrator's Message: Coronavirus

Coronavirus: Communicating Responsibly in the Workplace: A Guide for Risk Managers, Safety Professionals, and Human Resources Professionals

<u>Pandemic Influenza Epidemiology and Planning — Are Your Organization and Family Prepared?</u>

Coronavirus COVID-19 Global Cases by Johns Hopkins Center for Systems Science and Engineering

Coronavirus Map: Tracking the Spread of the Outbreak

ASSP Central Illinois Chapter http://cil.assp.org/March 2020 Newsletter

Upcoming Chapter Events

April 6 CIL ASSP April Executive Committee Meeting

Teleconference

April 14 CIL ASSP Chapter Meeting (Virtual)

Mark your calendars for these dates!

Important CIL Announcements

29th DIOSH Day – 2020 Was a Success!



Stig Ruxlow (Left), CIL ASSP Chapter Member speaks with DIOSH Day Presenter, Tim Pottorff (Right) from QP3 ErgoSystems at the CIL ASSP Booth

Paul Ronczkowski, CIL ASSP Chapter Member and Student Section Liaison from Illinois State University was at the ISU Safety Program booth at DIOSH Day 2020



Important CIL Announcements

Central Illinois Chapter Elections

The Nominations & Elections Committee has developed the following slate of candidates for the Central Illinois Chapter elective offices. Our bylaws require that this list be published to the membership at least 30 days in advance of the election. Our election date will be set in the coming weeks. Due to the current COVID-19 pandemic situation, will likely conduct our elections electronically. This will depend on the status of the 'stay at home' government orders. All information will be communicated to you by special email messages or through our newsletters.

CHAPTER OFFICERS – NOMINATIONS (Candidate Slate for 2020-2021)

President – Collin Corcoran
President-Elect – Vicki Christy
Secretary – Russ Prechtl
Treasurer – Jeff Clarkson
Student Affairs Liaison – Paul Ronczkowski
Members-at-large on the Executive Committee (3) – Stig Ruxlow,
James McNiff and Patrick Costello
Delegate(s) to the Society House of Delegates – Paul
Ronczkowski